Agenda

Community and Protective Services Committee

The 6th Meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee

May 26, 2020, 4:00 PM

Virtual Meeting - during the COVID-19 Emergency

City Hall is currently closed to the public, please view the meeting via live-streaming (YouTube or the City Website)

Members

Councillors S. Lewis (Chair), M. van Holst, M. Salih, P. Squire, S. Hillier, Mayor E. Holder

The City of London is committed to making every effort to provide alternate formats and communication supports for Council, Standing or Advisory Committee meetings and information, upon request. To make a request for any City service, please contact accessibility@london.ca or 519-661-2489 ext. 2425.

To make a request specific to this meeting, please contact CPSC@london.ca. **Pages** 1. **Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest** 2. Consent 2 2.1 Continuation of Federal Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London: 2020-2024 Scheduled Items 3. **Items for Direction** 4. 5 4.1 Food Security Pilot - Backyard Chickens - S. Eden Holy Roller Tank Memorial - Councillor S. Lewis 6 4.2 8 4.3 Middlesex London Health Unit Asset Disposal - Councillor S. Lewis **Deferred Matters/Additional Business** 5. 9 5.1 **Deferred Matters List**

Adjournment 6.

то:	CHAIR AND MEMBERS COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING ON MAY 26, 2020
FROM:	CHERYL SMITH MANAGING DIRECTOR, NEIGHBOURHOOD, CHILDREN AND FIRE SERVICES
SUBJECT:	CONTINUATION OF FEDERAL COMMUNITY ACTION PROGRAM FOR CHILDREN (CAPC) FUNDING IN LONDON: 2020-2024

RECOMMENDATION

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Neighbourhood, Children and Fire Services, this report **BE RECEIVED** for information.

PREVIOUS REPORTS PERTINENT TO THIS MATTER

- Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London: 2017-2020 (April 25, 2017)
- Continuation of Federal Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London 2009/2010 (March 2, 2009)
- Continuation of Federal Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London 2008/2009 (April 7, 2008)
- Continuation of Federal Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London Update (August 21, 2006)
- Continuation of Federal Community Action Program for Children (CAPC) Funding in London (July 17, 2006)

STRATEGIC PLAN LINKAGES 2019-2023

The agreement between the City of London and Public Health Agency of Canada (PHAC) and associated sub-agreements are aligned to the Strategic Plan under the Strengthening our Community Strategic Area of Focus and support the following outcome: Londoners have access to the supports they need to be successful.

BACKGROUND

On May 2, 2017, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Neighbourhood Children and Fire Services, Municipal Council provided approval for the City of London to: enter into an agreement with PHAC to receive funding for the Community Action Program for Children for 2017 to 2020; and enter into sub-agreements with South London Neighbourhood Resource Centre (SLNRC) and Merrymount Family Support and Crisis Centre (Merrymount) to continue implementing CAPC in London.

The purpose of this report is to:

- Provide an overview of the CAPC program funded through PHAC;
- Inform Council of the City's role in the CAPC program; and,
- Update Council on steps taken to date to renew CAPC funding in London until 2024.

Overview of the Community Action Program for Children (CAPC)

The Community Action Program for Children is a PHAC program intended to respond to the health issues affecting children aged 0 to 6 and their families facing conditions of risk. Since 1993, CAPC has been supporting children and their families facing challenging life circumstances.

The objectives of the CAPC program include:

- Improving healthy development of children 0 to 6 years of age living in conditions of risk:
- Strengthening parental and family capacity, skills, and social supports; and,
- Strengthening public health capacity at the community level to meet the needs of children and their families facing conditions of risk.

Since 2006, SLNRC and Merrymount have served as service delivery organizations for CAPC in London. PHAC periodically issues calls for requests to renew funding for existing CAPC organizations, who then use the funds to develop and implement local actions plans for the renewal period.

The City's Role in the CAPC Program

In 2006, PHAC extended an invitation to the City of London to act as the local "sponsor" of the CAPC program in London; at the time, stakeholders felt the City of London could support the goals of CAPC through the sponsorship role. The City of London accepted the invitation to become sponsor and continues to serve in this role. As historically funded organizations, SLNRC and Merrymount continue to develop and implement local CAPC action plans.

The City of London provides the following functions in its sponsorship role for CAPC:

- Responds to PHAC calls for renewal of CAPC funding on behalf of SLNRC and Merrymount
- Supports the development of annual local action plans for implementation by SLNRC and Merrymount
- Allocates funding received from PHAC to SLNRC and Merrymount on an annual basis
- Coordinates the development and submission of annual reporting requirements
- Acts as a liaison between PHAC and SLNRC and Merrymount

For each funding renewal period, the City of London has entered into an agreement with PHAC to receive CAPC funding. In turn, the City of London has established subagreements with SLNRC and Merrymount to allocate funding for the development and delivery of local action plans. Note that PHAC's calls for renewal of CAPC funding are not competitive processes. Since taking on the role of sponsor in 2006, the City of London has been successful in responding to calls for renewal of CAPC funding from PHAC.

Steps Taken to Date to Renew the Funding Agreement

In June 2019, the City of London, in consultation with Merrymount and SLNRC, responded to PHAC's call for request to amend the existing 2017 – 2020 agreement and renew CAPC funding for the period of April 1, 2020 to March 31, 2024. In March 2020, the City of London was notified its application was successful.

In March 2020, the City of London, in its role as sponsor, signed an amendment to the 2017 - 2020 agreement with PHAC to renew CAPC funding for the 2020 – 2024 period. The City of London will subsequently update its funding agreements with SLNRC and Merrymount through the Neighbourhood, Children and Fire Services (NCFS) Master Funding Agreement, approved by Council in November 2019.

The NCFS Master Funding agreement will be used to allocate CAPC funding to SLNRC and Merrymount, it being noted that both organizations were transitioned to the NCFS Master Funding Agreement to make sure funds could be distributed efficiently as they became available.

The total CAPC allocation from PHAC for 2020 – 2024 is \$1,004,000. During this period, the City of London will distribute up to \$251,000 annually in funding to SLNRC and Merrymount for the continued delivery of CAPC programs as follows:

- South London Neighbourhood Resource Centre up to \$186,500/year
- Merrymount Family Support and Crisis Centre up to \$64,500/year

FINANCIAL IMPACT

There is no financial impact as the City of London will not incur any direct costs as a result of its sponsorship of CAPC in London. The City of London acts as a conduit of funding from PHAC to the two participating organizations, SLNRC and Merrymount. Civic Administration will support CAPC by providing the resources to oversee the relationship between the City of London, PHAC, SLNRC and Merrymount, and to fulfil the necessary reporting requirements.

CONCLUSION

The CAPC programs funded by PHAC and delivered by SLNRC and Merrymount provide impactful, long-lasting supports to vulnerable families with young children. These programs build participants' confidence and capacity as parents and caregivers to nurture our youngest Londoners. Civic Administration is pleased to continue to serve in the role of sponsor for CAPC in London.

PREPARED BY:	PREPARED BY:
ADRIENNE SMALL SPECIALIST II, MUNICIPAL POLICY	MARK JOHNSON MANAGER, NEIGHBOURHOOD AND COMMUNITY INITIATIVES
SUBMITTED BY:	RECOMMENDED BY:
TREVOR FOWLER MANAGER, NEIGHBOURHOOD STRATEGIC INITIATIVES & FUNDING	CHERYL SMITH MANAGING DIRECTOR, NEIGHBOURHOOD, CHILDREN AND FIRE SERVICES

c: Aynsley Anderson, Solicitor II
Bryan Baar, Senior Financial Business Administrator
Jason Wills, Manager III, Risk Management

To: CPSC@london.ca

Date: April 21, 2020

Dear Community and Protective Services Committee,

Response to the Coronavirus is creating threats to food security. According to Reuters, the <u>cost of eggs hit record levels</u>¹ in the USA. Millions of <u>chickens will be slaughtered</u>² because of staffing issues and millions of already <u>slaughtered chickens can't be sold</u>³. It is projected that <u>Billions of dollars of food</u>⁴ could go to waste during the Coronavirus pandemic.

Millions of Canadians go hungry⁵ already and this is shown to make them more susceptible to disease. Since food shortages would place many more at risk, I am requesting that you commence a one-year pilot project that allows citizens to raise their own chickens (not roosters) in order to secure a supply of eggs and hens for their own consumption.

The newly formed habits of hygiene and hand washing being used today to prevent the spread of the pandemic are more than adequate to cope with the objections that have been previously raised about chickens.

If (and more likely when) food shortages arrive it will be too late for those who are hungry and unable to feed themselves. Please take action immediately.

Sincerely,

Sean Eden

References:

- $1. \ \ \, \underline{https://www.reuters.com/article/us-health-coronavirus-usa-eggs/u-s-egg-prices-hit-record-levels-as-pandemic-buying-boosts-demand-idUSKBN21E00L}$
- 2. https://www.nydailynews.com/coronavirus/ny-billions-of-dollars-of-food-wasted-during-coronavirus-pandemic-20200409-myqfcb3dq5a6xla3vebbutsqx4-story.html
- 3. https://nypost.com/2020/04/16/2-million-chickens-will-be-slaughtered-over-coronavirus-staff-issues/
- 4. https://www.nydailynews.com/coronavirus/ny-two-million-slaughtered-chickens-cant-be-sold-amid-coronavirus-20200415-ihfsv4yrnzap5lpv7xxnyiuqda-story.html
- 5. https://nationalpost.com/pmn/environment-pmn/millions-go-hungry-in-wealthy-canada-and-some-die-young-as-a-result

1st Hussars Wolseley Barracks 701 Oxford Street East London, ON N5Y 4T7



May 8, 2020

City Of London 300 Dufferin Avenue London ON, PO Box 5035 N6A 4L9

Attention: Councillor Shawn Lewis

Chair, Community and Protective Services Committee

HOLY ROLLER MEMORIAL PROJECT

Dear sir,

The Sherman tank designated "Holy Roller" took part in the D-Day landings, June 6, 1944 as part of London's 1st Hussars Regiment. It fought continuously with the 1st Hussars in the liberation of France, Belgium, and Holland. On VE Day, May 8, 1945 "Holy Roller" was one of only two tanks in the Canadian Army to have survived the entire campaign in North West Europe. It was brought home and presented to the City of London in 1949. Since 1956 it has rested peacefully in Victoria Park as a memorial to all those who served and in particular to the 196 members of the 1st Hussars who paid the ultimate sacrifice.

I am writing to you today, on the 75th anniversary of VE Day, to request the concurrence of the City of London to permit a major preservation of the "Holy Roller" memorial by the 1st Hussars through our charitable foundation, the 1st Hussars Cavalry Fund. The memorial will soon be our last World War II veteran and it is in urgent need of care. Although regularly maintained by the 1st Hussars a technical inspection of the interior conducted in 2017 revealed serious corrosion. It is estimated without major repairs the structural integrity of the hull will be lost in 10 to 15 years. To prevent this, we propose to move "Holy Roller" from its present location to a workshop in the summer of 2021. It will then be repaired, preserved and returned to Victoria Park in time to celebrate the 1st Hussars' 150th Anniversary in the spring of 2022. With the aid of modern preservation techniques it is estimated that the memorial will be sound for another 50 years without further major repairs. The memorial project will be funded through private subscription.

Unfortunately we cannot prevent the passing of our living veterans but we can preserve the memorial to their sacrifice. I would be pleased to attend your committee meeting along with the Project Director, Lieutenant Colonel (Retired) Ian Haley should you have any questions. Thank you for considering our request.

Yours sincerely,

Allan Finney, CD

Commanding Officer



Councillor Shawn Lewis Ward 2, City of London

Phone: 519-661-2489 ext 4002

Email: slewis@london.ca

facebook.com/ShawnLewis.ldnpoli/



Dear Colleagues,

I am writing as a supplemental communication to the one received from Lt. Col. Finney of the 1st Hussars with regard to the restoration of the Holy Roller tank memorial in Victoria Park.

Having consulted with Lt. Col Finney, Lt. Col. (retired) Haley, and our staff, I intend the move the following motion at CPSC on May 26th.

That the concurrence of London City Council be communicated to the Commanding Officer of the 1st Hussars; and that Civic Administration be authorized to take all necessary steps to work with the 1st Hussars Cavalry Fund to allow private donations to be received and transferred to the City of London through the appropriate reserve fund mechanism for the cost of this project; and that staff be requested to report back to a future meeting of CPSC with a recommendation for other partnership measures that could be undertaken by the City of London itself toward this restoration effort in recognition of the historical significance of this municipally owned asset.

It being noted that a similar partnership was undertaken by the City of London with the Royal Canadian Legion in regard to the restoration of the Cenotaph.

Sincerely,

Shawn Lewis

Ward 2 City Councillor

London ON



Councillor Shawn Lewis Ward 2, City of London Phone: 519-661-2489 ext 4002

Email: slewis@london.ca

facebook.com/ShawnLewis.ldnpoli/



May 12, 2020

Members of the Community and Protective Services Committee

Re: Middlesex London Health Unit

Recently there have been matters of public interest in the spotlight with regard to the recent relocation of the Middlesex London Health Unit (MLHU) offices, specifically in regard to the disposition of certain MLHU assets that would be no longer used by the MLHU. As you are aware, the MLHU receives funding from the County of Middlesex and the City of London.

Recent media reports have suggested that the City of London had expressed no interest is assuming ownership of the above-noted assets.

I am therefore seeking clarification from the Civic Administration on the following matters:

- 1. Did the MLHU provide the Civic Administration with an itemized inventory of assets that were to be liquidated and an opportunity to acquire assets for use by the City or appropriate community partner organizations/programs?
- 2. Is there a Policy in place that addresses how the MLHU is to dispose of assets?

If no Policy is in place which speaks to the disposal of assets, I am seeking support of the following recommendation:

"That the Middlesex London Health Unit (MLHU) BE REQUESTED to consult with it's local funding partners and adopt a Policy that sets out a process regarding the disposal of MLHU assets."

Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Lewis,

Councillor, Ward 2

DEFERRED MATTERS

COMMUNITY AND PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE

as of May 15, 2020

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
1.	2nd Report of the Diversity, Inclusion and Anti-Oppression Advisory Committee That the following actions be taken with respect to the 2nd Report of the Diversity, Inclusion and Anti-Oppression Advisory Committee (DIAAC), from its meeting held on January 18, 2018: a) the City Clerk BE REQUESTED to review and consider new, additional resources for the Advisory Committee, Board and Commission membership recruitment in order to augment the diversity of applications for vacant positions, specifically focusing on diverse, young women and report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee with respect to this matter; it being noted that the DIAAC received the attached presentation from K. Koltun, Government and External Relations Office, with respect to the Diverse Voices for Change Initiative and the related committee census information; and,	February 21, 2018	TBD	C. Saunders	
2.	Salvation Army Commissioning That the communication dated February 26, 2018, from B. Miller, with respect to a request to install a bronze plaque in Victoria Park to acknowledge and thank the Salvation Army for over 130 years of service in the City of London, BE REFERRED to the Civic Administration for consideration and a report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee as to what options are currently in place to facilitate the recognition or a new type of recognition.	March 20, 2018	TBD	S. Stafford	
3.	Mayor's Meeting With the Accessibility Advisory Committee – Update That the following actions be taken with respect to the correspondence from Mayor M. Brown regarding his	August 14, 2018	TBD	S. Datars Bere C. Saunders G. Kotsifas J. Fleming	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	meeting on June 28, 2018 with members of the Accessibility Advisory Committee: b) the remainder of the above-noted correspondence BE REFERRED to the Civic Administration in order to report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee as soon as possible related to the request(s), including, but not limited to, potential timelines and resource implications.		Reply Date	S. Stafford M. Hayward B. Card M. Daley K. Scherr B. Coxhead A.L. Barbon	
4.	Municipal Implementation of Legalized Cannabis - Cannabis Licence Act, 2018 That, on the recommendation of the Director of Community and Economic Innovation, with the concurrence of the City Manager, the following actions be taken with respect to the municipal implementation of legalized cannabis: d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to continue monitor impacts associated with recreational cannabis and report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee no later than April 2020	December 10, 2018	TBD	R. Wilcox M. Hayward	
5.	Administrative Monetary Penalty By-law That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to an Administrative Monetary By-law: d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee with information following the initial 12 month implementation period; e) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to report back after the 12 month period with respect to proposals for implementing the Administrative Monetary Penalty System for other by-laws and what the financial implications would be; f) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to investigate and report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee, as soon as possible, with available technology options to limit barriers to people living with disabilities;	December 10, 2018	TBD	G. Kotsifas A. Drost	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
6.	Advisory Committee That the following actions be taken with respect to the 3rd Report of the Diversity, Inclusion and Anti-Oppression Advisory Committee, from its meeting held on March 21, 2019: a) the following actions be taken with respect to menstrual products distribution free of charge: i) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to provide free menstrual products (pads and tampons) in all public-facing City of London facilities and report back at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee (CPSC) with respect to the cost associated with this; ii) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to explore the option of providing free menstrual products in all remaining City of London facilities, as a pilot project, and report back at a future meeting of the CPSC with respect to the cost associated with this;	April 1, 2019	TBD	L. Livingstone – part i) S. Stafford – part i) A.L. Barbon – part ii) T. Wellhauser – part ii)	
7.	Proposed Accessible Vehicle for Hire Incentive Program – Update That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated September 10, 2019 related to an update on a proposed accessible vehicle for hire incentive program: b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee with respect to amending the Vehicle for Hire By-law to make the necessary changes to implement an incentive program for accessible vehicles for hire.	September 10, 2019	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	
8.	Special Events Policies and Procedure Manual That the following actions be taken with respect to the "Special Events Policies and Procedure Manual":	September 10, 2019	TBD	S. Stafford	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	a) the communication dated September 6, 2019 from Councillor A. Kayabaga, with respect to the "Special Events Policies and Procedures Manual" BE RECEIVED; and, b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to review the City's "Special Events Policies and Procedures Manual" and report back on possible amendment to the Manual to address the following matters: i) the disruption caused by special events being held in the evenings prior to a work and/or school day; ii) the application of the same rules/restrictions that are in place for Victoria Park to Harris Park; and, iii) increased fines and penalties for special events that contravene the Manual.				
9.	Proposed Core Area Action Plan That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Planning and City Planner, and the City Manager, the following actions be taken with respect to the proposed Core Area Action Plan: e) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee with respect to clarification as to proposed wording that would be included on any "Kindness Meters";	November 12, 2019	TBD	M. Hayward J.M. Fleming	
10.	Tow Truck Operator Licence – Business Licence By-Law L.131-16 That the proposed by-law, as appended to the staff report dated December 3, 2019, with respect to the addition of a new category, definition, and fees to the Business Licence By-law BE REFERRED back to the Civic Administration for further consultation with stakeholders and the London Police Services Board and a report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee no later than Q2 of 2020; it being noted that the attached presentation from N. Musicco, Specialist I, Municipal Policy, was received with respect to this matter;	December 3, 2019	Q2, 2020	G. Kotisfas O. Katolyk N. Musicco	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
11.	2020-2023 Middlesex-London Paramedics Services Budget That the following actions be taken with respect to the 2020-2023 Middlesex-London Paramedics Services Budget, submitted by Middlesex County: c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to investigate and report back through the Community and Protective Services Committee, on options that might be available to the City of London to increase the City's involvement in the management oversight and service delivery functions of the Middlesex-London Paramedic Services; and	January 14, 2020	TBD	A.L. Barbon	
12.	Policies and Funding – Arts and Culture That the information provided in the delegation from K. O'Neill, with respect to policies and funding related to arts and culture in the City of London, BE REFERRED to the Civic Administration for review and a report back at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; it being noted that the above-noted delegation was received.	January 21, 2020	TBD	S. Stafford	
13.	Parade Permits That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to bring forward a policy to restrict the issuance of parade permits on public streets, from November 1 to November 11, to those activities which are directly related to the honouring of Canada's veterans and organized in partnership with veterans organizations; it being noted that the communication from Councillor S. Lewis, with respect to this matter, was received.	January 21, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas S. Stafford	
14.	Swimming Pool Fence By-law - Proposed Amendments That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated February 19, 2020 related to proposed amendments to the Swimming Pool Fence By-law: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to prepare amendments to the Swimming Pool Fence By-law to modernize the regulations and enhance public safety and	February 19, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; and, b) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED.				
15.	Vacant Buildings By-law That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated February 19, 2020 related to the Vacant Buildings By-law: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to prepare amendments to the Vacant Buildings By-law to implement a registry of vacant buildings with associated fees and a proactive enforcement protocol and hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; and, b) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED.	February 19, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	
16.	Property Standards By-law - Proposed Amendments That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated February 19, 2020 related to proposed amendments to the Property Standards By-law: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to prepare amendments to the Property Standards By-law to modernize the regulations and enhance heritage related matters and hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; and, b) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED.	February 19, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	
17.	Suppressing Crime Through Business Licensing Regulations - Theft of Gasoline and Scrap Metal That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated February 19, 2020 related to suppressing crime through business licensing regulations for the theft of gasoline and scrap metal: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to continue to consult with the affected Licensees and prepare	February 19, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	amendments to the Business Licensing By-law to address the issues of gasoline theft and hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to continue to consult with the affected Licensees and prepare amendments to the Business Licensing By-law to address the issues of scrap metal theft and hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; c) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED; d) the Mayor BE REQUESTED to encourage the provincial government to review the request from the Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police, within the above-noted staff report, to implement a province-wide regulation related to pre-payment technology to counter gas theft in Ontario; and, e) the request for delegation, as appended to the agenda, from C. Gelinas, Specialized Recycling Inc., BE REFERRED to the future public participation meeting with respect to this matter; it being noted that communications from J. Stewart, Canadian Independent Petroleum Marketers Association and C. Gelinas, Specialized Recycling Inc., as appended to the Added Agenda, with respect to this matter, were received.				
18.	Short-Term Accommodations - Proposed Regulations That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official, the following actions be taken with respect to the staff report dated February 19, 2020 related to short-term accommodations: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to amend all necessary by-laws to address short-term accommodations and hold a public participation meeting at a future meeting of the Community and Protective Services Committee; b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to continue consulting with short-term accommodation platforms on the further collection of Municipal Accommodation Tax; and,	February 19, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas O. Katolyk	

File No.	Subject	Request Date	Requested/Expected Reply Date	Person Responsible	Status
	c) the above-noted staff report BE RECEIVED;			-	
	it being noted that a communication from G. Webster, as				
	appended to the Added Agenda, as well as the attached				
	presentation from N. Musicco, Specialist I, Municipal				
40	Policy, with respect to this matter, were received.	Manah 04 0000	TDD	O Kataifaa	
19.	New Licensing and Licensing Renewal Requirements	March 31, 2020	TBD	G. Kotsifas	
	That the following actions be taken with respect to the			O. Katolyk	
	payment of new licensing and licensing renewal				
	requirements: a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to defer				
	payment of the required licence fee for new applications for				
	Food Premises business licences under the Business				
	Licensing By-law L131-15, as amended, for three months				
	from the date of the issuance of the licence;				
	b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to defer				
	payment of the required licensing renewal fee for Cab				
	Drivers, Cab Owners, Accessible Cab Owners, Accessible				
	Cab Drivers and Limousine Owners under the Vehicle for				
	Hire By-law L130-71, as amended, for three months from				
	the date of the expiry of the current licence;				
	c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back				
	on other actions that could be taken to reduce the burden				
	on other businesses that have been impacted by COVID-				
	19:				
	it being noted that these actions are being taken to ease				
	the financial impacts on those businesses and services that				
	have been deemed to be essential and non-essential				
	services by the Federal and Provincial Governments; and,				
	d) subject to the approval of a) and b) above, the City Clerk				
	BE DIRECTED to bring forward the required amendments				
	to the Business Licensing By-law L131-15, as amended				
	and the Vehicle for Hire By-law L130-71, as amended, to				
	implement the above-noted changes.				